MILAN

Village of Milan

Special Meeting

November 4, 2020

The November 4, 2020 Special Meeting was called to order by Mayor Pamela Crosby at 5:30 PM with all
reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Deland —yes, Mcllrath — yes, Rospert — yes, Shafer — excused, Taylor — yes.

Also Present: Fiscal Officer Zachary Rospert & Health Insurance representative from The Ashley Group
Rebecca Richardson was present via webcam. Members of the Public: Roberta Weber, Mary Bruno,
Sharon MacNicol.

Rebecca explained to council the various quotes received for the Village renewal on 12/1/2020.

e The current United Healthcare Plan renewal showed an increase of 14.96%
e “Anthem SOCA Blue Access 3000 20%” showed a 1.81% decrease
e “Anthem SOCA Blue Access 2500 0%” showed a 2.36% increase
o Anthem Plans require membership in Chamber & a $2.50 admin fee per employee
o Anthem Plans have an Anniversary Date of 5/1 so we would need to renew on 5/1/2021
e “Paramount HMO 8020 2500” showed a 20.77% decrease
o Requires the village become a member in a participating Chamber of Commerce.
o Anniversary Date of October 1 so we would need to renew on 10/1/2021
e Medical Mutual and Aetna were invited to quote, and either declined to offer or did not come
back competitive.
e |t was suggested we retain United Health for Dental and Vision, and there was no change in
price for this coverage.

Rebecca noted Paramount’s website has a “Find a Provider” section to see what medical professionals
are covered providers. This is important because with HMO plans, if you do not stay in network you will
get charged a balance bill.

C. Rospert asked about a Wellness Incentive. Rebecca noted this program is an option, but would be an
extra charge.

Rebecca will ask if Milan Chamber of Commerce can be added as an eligible Chamber for Paramount,
and if not, she will email a list of eligible chambers that we could join.
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Z. Rospert noted staff asked if Dental, Vision and Pharmaceuticals could be added to the items eligible
for Deductible reimbursement. Rebecca will look into this.

With no further healthcare discussion, Rebecca signed off, and the conversation shifted to CARES Act
Funding.

Z. Rospert noted $39,057.57 of the $101,665.03 CARES funds allocated to the Village of Milan has been
spent to date for items including: Glass Barrier for the utility office, PPE, Laptops, Picnic Tables & Trash
Cans, Council Chambers sound system, Website Upgrade, and HVAC improvements. Some wish list items
included a Pressure Washer, and expenses related to keyless entry for all village buildings.

Council noted Monroeville was offering a Utility Credit for eligible customers, and asked Z. Rospert to
research this.

S. MacNicol asked if the CARES funds can be used to help clean the building professionally. Z. Rospert
indicated this would likely be an eligible cost, but only through the end of the calendar year, since grant
funds must be expended by the end of the year.

With no further business, P. DeLand moved and S. Taylor second the motion to adjourn at 6:12 PM. All
voted in favor.

Council President Zachary Rospert, Fiscal Officer
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